June 9, 2014

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Henne at 7 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Members present: Curell, Henne, Mohr, Running. Members absent: Mathews.

Visitors: Cheryl Clark, Garry Running, Jim & Arlene Sullivan, Jack & Joan Knowlton, Jan Peabody, Bob Carney and son, Mark Jaruzel, Ralph Gilpin.

Motion by Curell, supported by Henne to waive the reading of the May minutes and accept them into record. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Mohr, supported by Running to accept into record the Treasurers Report as presented. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Curell, supported by Henne to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, \$18,590.19 with checks numbered 11976 through 12002, from the Cemetery Fund, \$1360.00 with check number 1016, and from the Mosquito Account, \$14,500.00 with check number 1037. MOTION CARRIED.

We received a report from Commissioner Cheryl Clark on the business of the County. There was some discussion about the proposed road millage.

We received an update on mosquito control and had some discussion about weather conditions and problems the new APM employees have had with off road spraying.

The first grading and brining of our township roads has been completed.

Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to table discussion about a resolution regarding support or non-support of the proposed county wide road millage until we receive further information. MOTION CARRIED.

Jan Peabody, candidate for State Representative, introduced herself to us and spoke for a few minutes.

The roadside mowing of our township roads will begin sometime near July 1.

There was discussion about noise issues in the township - guns, motorcycles, mud bogs. No decisions were made.

We reviewed correspondence from the Drain Commission about Rich and Rumph Inter-County drains and from the Flint River Watershed Coalition about workshops they are conducting next week.

There were 2 zoning permits issued since the last meeting - to Kevin Moore on Heatley Rd for a house addition with garage and to Mike O'Grady for solar panels with structure.

There were various public comments received.

Moti	Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.	
Pamela Running, Clerk		Paul Henne, Supervisor